CHARLESTOWN HERITAGE AND HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION 
August 27, 2019    Unapproved Minutes
Present:  Wes Van Velsor, Joanne Hipp, Joyce Higgins, Duane Wetherby  Absent:  Ron Martel, Jeff Lessels 

The meeting came to order at 7:10 p.m.  The July minutes were not approved because they were not available at the meeting.  

The treasurer’s report was approved.  Ron motioned, Joanne seconded.  The budget line is $1,465.53  The savings account is $3,560.67.

Duane passed around a letter from the selectboard commending our commission for the good work on the map we produced.  We were surprised and pleased to receive it.

It was agreed that we will give the program for the Charlestown Historical Society in March 2020.  We will need to check into how best to present it to a group and to borrow the needed hardware.

Wes reported that the bench in the triangle at the south end of Main Street has not been restored as his shop has been busy, and the bench’s maker has not had time to work on it. 

The Civil War cannon—it was agreed that the size of the table plaque will be 2 feet by 3 feet, and it will be metal, printed by PrintServe.  Duane will move the cannon out to take a good photo that does not show the shelter.  This photo will be placed on the plaque, along with information regarding the cannon’s vital information.  We will need to have a base made.  The question was raised of where the cannon will be housed for the winter—will it be in the fire department’s shed or at the transfer station?  Duane will check.

It was agreed that we will contribute 4 granite posts to the Cemetery Department as we usually do annually.  Duane or Joyce will check with Stacey to see if the department still needs some.  He will need to furnish us with an invoice for payment as he usually does.

We are still looking for a new project or other ideas.  We will consider having Nadine of the NH State Preservation Office come to Charlestown to speak to a public meeting.

Contributing a pumpkin person in a public space for the fall season was mentioned.  No action taken.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.









Respectfully submitted,









Joanne Hipp, Secretary 

